# Eye on the World June 26, 2021

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of June 26, 2021.

# **Compiled by Dave Havir**

**Luke 21:34-36**—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

\* \* \* \* \*

"Eye on the World" comment: Since this edition was completed on Wednesday (June 23), it does not include the latest articles.

 $\star \star \star \star \star$ 

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

## Biden and Harris transition

■ An article by Kyle Olson titled "Ronny Jackson [of Tennessee], House Republicans Call for Joe Biden Cognitive Assessment" was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2021.

## **Comments about Vatican**

■ An article by Lisa Zengarini titled "EU Bishops: Abortion Is Not a 'Human Right' " was posted at vaticannews.va on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Robin Gomes titled "Myanmar Cardinal Urges People to Have Faith and Hope" was posted at vaticannews.va on June 21, 2021.

# Comments about Israel

■ An article by Melissa Koenig titled " 'Allahu Akhbar!': Pro-Palestinian Protesters Chant as They Burn Israeli Flag in March Through NYC That Left Diners Shocked and Saw 'Blood' Thrown at BlackRock Offices" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2021.

■ An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Right-Wing Marchers Warn Israel 'Losing War' for Area C [of the West Bank]" was posted at jpost.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Hamas Leader to Israel: Transfer \$30 Million From Qatar or Head to Escalation" was posted at jpost.com on June 21, 2021.

## **Comments about Iran**

■ A Reuters article by Parisa Hafezi titled "Khamenei Protege [Ebrahim Raisi] Wins Iran Election Amid Low Turnout" was posted at reuters.com on June 20, 2021.

■ An article titled "Iran's Hardline President-Elect Rules Out Biden Meeting, Open to Mending Ties With Saudi Arabia" was posted at france24.com on June 21, 2021.

## Comments about Saudi Arabia

■ An article by Oren Liebermann titled "Pentagon Pulls Missile Defense, Other Systems From Saudi Arabia and Other Middle East Countries" was posted at cnn.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Tamara Abueish titled "Saudi Arabia's [Air] Defense Forces Intercept [Eight] Houthi Drones Hours After Foiled Attack" was posted at alarabiya.net on June 19, 2021.

■ An article titled "Saudi Talks Up Strength After U.S. Cuts Military Assets" was posted at france24.com on June 20, 2021.

# **Comments about China**

■ An article by Benjamin Brimelow titled "With Tension Rising in the Pacific [Especially With China], Australia Is Preparing to Fight Alongside the U.S. and On Its Own" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 20, 2021.

■ An article by Xu Keyue titled "Wuhan Institute of Virology Listed as Candidate for Outstanding Science and Technology Achievement Prize of CAS [Chinese Academy of Science]" was posted at globaltimes.cn on June 20, 2021.

■ An article by Evie Fordham titled "China Will Face International 'Isolation' If No Cooperation on Coronavirus Origin Probe: [National Security Adviser] Jake Sullivan" was posted at foxnews.com on June 20, 2021.

■ An article by Gabrille Reyes titled "Report: China's Power Grid Failing Its Sprawling Southern Factory Belt" was posted at breitbart.com on June 22, 2021.

■ An article by Leyland Cecco titled "China Issues Furious Response After Canada Condemns Human Rights Record" was posted at theguardian.com on June 22, 2021.

## Comments about Russia

■ A Reuters article by James Pearson titled "Myanmar Junta Leader Leaves for Russia Conference, Second Trip Abroad Since Coup" was posted at reuters. com on June 20, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Anton Kolodyazhnyy and Maria Vasilyeva titled "Russia and Myanmar Junta Leader Commit to Boosting Ties at Moscow Meeting" was posted at reuters.com on June 21, 2021.

## Comments about immigration around the world

■ An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Over 5,000 Boat Migrants Land in the U.K., as Crisis Hits Historic Highs" was posted at breitbart.com on June 17, 2021.

■ An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Greece Deports Nearly Twice as Many Migrants as Arrived in First 5 Months of 2021" was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Majority of French Back Holding a Referendum on Limiting Immigration" was posted at breitbart.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Breitbart London titled "Multi-Cultural Gang Turf Wars Getting 'More Violent' Admits Paris Police Major" was posted at breitbart.com on June 19, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Ted Hesson titled "Nearly 3,300 Migrants Stranded in Mexico Were Kidnapped, Raped or Assaulted" was posted at reuters.com on June 22, 2021.

## **Comments about international covid news**

Looking back to March, an article by David McLoone titled "UK: 35 People Deaf and 25 Blind After Taking mRNA Vaccine Shots" was posted at lifesitenews.com on March 5, 2021.

Looking back to April, an article by Song Soo-Youn titled "Russia's Vaccination Rate at 7% Despite Sputnik V Vaccine" was posted at koreabiomed.com on April 23, 2021.

■ Looking back to May, an article titled "Covid Vaccine Inequality: Richer Countries Have Fared Better Than Poorer Ones" was posted at washingtonpost.com on May 6, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Tom Balmforth titled "Moscow Offers Free Cars to Spur People to Get Covid Vaccine" was posted at reuters.com on June 13, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Omar Mohammed and Maggie Fick titled "Covid-19 Cases Surge in Africa [Because] Less Than 0.8 Percent of People [Are] Fully Vaccinated, Say Officials" was posted at reuters.com on June 17, 2021.

■ An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "Japan: Buddhist Temple Covers Goddess Statue With 77-Pound Mask" was posted at breitbart.com on June 17, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by John Miller titled "Delta Covid Variant Becoming Globally Dominant, WHO Official Says" was posted at reuters.com on June 18, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Bart Meijer titled "Dutch to Ditch Most Facemasks, Rules as Covid Cases Fall" was posted at reuters.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article titled "Over 400 Flights Cancelled at Shenzhen Airport [in South China's Guangdong Province] After Restaurant Staff Reportedly Test Positive for Covid-19" was posted at globaltimes.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "BIU [Bermuda Industrial Union] Pressures Government to Drop Mandatory Quarantine" was posted at royalgazette.com on June 18, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by David Ljunggren titled "Businesses, U.S. Legislators Fume as Canada Extends Travel Ban; Trudeau Stands Firm" was posted at reuters.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Rob Gillies titled "Fully Vaccinated Canadians Exempt From Two-Week Quarantine in July" was posted at apnews.com on June 20, 2021.

■ An article by Josh Rivera titled "U.S. Borders With Mexico and Canada Will Remain Closed Through July 21, DHS Says" was posted at usatoday.com on June 20, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Daina Beth Solomon titled "Mexico City Shuts Down Classes Again, Enters Higher Covid-19 Risk Tier" was posted at reuters.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "France: Muslim Migrants Far More Impacted by Deadly Cases of Coronavirus" was posted at breitbart.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Aria Bendix titled "The Palestinian Authority Rejected 90,000 Vaccine Doses From Israel Because They Were Almost Expired" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Sarah Al-Arshani titled "More Than 350 Indonesian Healthcare Workers Vaccinated With China's Sinovac Vaccine Got Covid-19 and Dozens Are Hospitalized, Raising Questions About the Vaccine's Efficacy on Variants" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Dave Lawler titled "China Crosses 1 Billion Vaccinations, With 500 Million in One Month" was posted at axios.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Catherine Garcia titled "Philippines' Duterte Warns He'll Jail People Who Refuse the Covid-19 Vaccine" was posted at theweek.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Ashley Collman titled "Tens of Thousands of Covid-19 Survivors in India Are Developing Deadly 'Black Fungus' Infections That Can Lead to Blindness" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 21, 2021.

An article by Carmen Paun titled "Biden Drops AstraZeneca Vaccine From Latest Donation" was posted at politico.com on June 21, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Alan Charlish titled "Poland Tightens Covid Quarantine Rules for Travellers From Britain" was posted at reuters.com on June 22, 2021.

■ An article by Frances Mao titled "Covid Vaccine: Why Are Australians Cancelling AstraZeneca Jabs?" was posted at bbc.com on June 22, 2021.

■ An article by Erin Doherty titled "India Administers 8.6 Million Covid-19 Vaccines in a Single Day" was posted at axios.com on June 22, 2021.

■ An article by Campbell MacDiarmid titled "Israel Faces Covid Surge as Virus Circulates Even Among Vaccinated" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on June 22, 2021.

 $\star \star \star \star \star$ 

"Eye on the World" comment: We understand that the majority of readers of this publication are pro-life (and anti-abortion). We provide the next article to remind our readers about how a pro-abortion person thinks.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

An article by Sarah Haley titled "Why I'm Pro-Abortion" was posted at charlotteobserver.com on June 22, 2021. Following is the article.

The pro-choice movement began in the 1960s to oppose abortion restrictions and increase access to abortion. Women were portrayed as prisoners to their husbands' and children's care-taking and "choice" was presented as the liberator. Choice was freedom.

In 1973, the U.S. Supreme Court handed down a historical decision to protect the choice to have an abortion. Yet, almost 50 years later, some can choose better than others. As more states pass arbitrary restrictions to limit access to abortion, choice has become complicated.

Abortion is not a choice when you live over 200 miles from the nearest clinic. Abortion is not a choice when you cannot afford to pay for your healthcare.

Abortion is necessary to save lives. Other times, abortion is an act of compassion to end suffering.

Is abortion a choice when you receive a heartbreaking medical diagnosis? Is abortion a choice when you are desperately trying to escape an abusive relationship with your two young children? Sometimes abortion is the result of an unwanted pregnancy. Other times, it is a necessary procedure to terminate a wanted pregnancy.

Next summer, the U.S. Supreme Court will hand down another decision on abortion rights. In anticipation, many are declaring that being "pro-choice" is not "pro-abortion," as if to choose abortion is beneath them. In doing so, they advance the narrative that abortion should be rare, with the proper label of shame and only offered to those with the proper story.

I am pro-abortion. I have not always held this position. Through education and radical empathy, we can grow and evolve. One of the most responsible things we can do is seek diverse perspectives on topics we feel strongly about. There is always more to learn. We might even find ourselves with a new perspective.

Abortion is not a dirty word. Abortion is freedom. Abortion is equality. Abortion saves lives. I am pro-abortion and you should be, too.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

An article by Dennis Prager titled "If America Is Racist, Why Have Millions of Blacks Emigrated Here? Did Jews Emigrate to Germany in the 1930s?" was posted at townhall.com on June 22, 2021. Following is the article.

If America is systemically racist, why have millions of blacks from Africa and the Caribbean come to this country over the past 50 years? Why would they and many millions more want to move from all-black societies to a white-dominated, racist one?

This is a question every black and white leftist should be asked. After all, no Jews moved to Germany in the 1930s. And why didn't any? After all, many Jews were suffering terrible persecution and poverty in Russia and in Eastern Europe. Why didn't any of them move to Germany after 1933?

We all know the answer: Because Germany was systemically antisemitic.

Even leftists know that answer.

So, one can only conclude that, in the view of America's leftists, non-German Jews of the 1930s had the wisdom not to move to Germany, but present-day non-American blacks have no wisdom. In the view of America's leftists, then, the millions of blacks who have moved here and the many millions who want to move here must be fools.

How else could leftists regard blacks who willingly move to America? Any black person who decides to leave a black country for America—a place the left claims was founded by racists to perpetuate racism, built and sustained by racism, to this day composed largely of whites, every one of whom is racist and many of whom are white supremacists, and therefore remains systemically racist—must be either be a fool, an ignoramus or both.

If so-called black "leaders" and other blacks on the left and white progressives believe what they say about America, why aren't they doing everything they can to dissuade blacks in Africa and the Caribbean from coming to America? Why aren't they regularly visiting African and Caribbean countries to warn Africans away from the black-hating country they are thinking of emigrating to?

To this question there is only one possible answer: They do not believe what they say about America.

Whether leftists believe their lies is a question I have pondered for years. And I have concluded that in general, they do. Most leftists believe that Russia colluded with the Trump campaign; that men menstruate and give birth; that Shakespeare and Beethoven are revered not because they are great but because they are white; that global warming is an "existential" threat; that the events of Jan. 6 were an "insurrection"; that voter IDs are a form of voter suppression; and that people who had covid-19 need to be vaccinated.

But with regard to their believing America is systemically racist and so persecutes blacks—LeBron James tweets that, like all blacks, "We're literally hunted EVERY-

DAY/EVERYTIME we step foot outside the comfort of our homes!" and Oprah Winfrey likens present-day America to "the days of Jim Crow when black men would be lynched and dragged through the town as an example for other people to see"—their not making any attempt to dissuade blacks from coming to America makes no sense. It only makes sense if they don't believe what they say about America.

Truth has never been a left-wing value. Truth is a liberal value and it is a conservative value. But it has never been a left-wing value. Truth is nothing more than whatever the left says it is at any given moment. That is why Lenin, the father of modern leftism, named the Soviet Communist Party newspaper "Pravda," the Russian word for "truth"—truth was what the Soviet Communist Party said it was. For Lenin, then, as for Rep. Adam Schiff, The New York Times, Yale University, and CNN today, truth is what they say it is.

Their pravda is that America is a systemically racist country. Their pravda is that all whites are racist. Their pravda is that Donald Trump is a white supremacist and that everyone who voted for any Republican is a racist.

Yet, there is a reality that Schiff and these others cannot deny: Vast numbers of blacks yearn to come to America.

■ They do so because they have not been influenced by the pravda of Schiff and his fellow Democrats, The New York Times and the rest of the left-wing media, or by Yale and the rest of America's left-wing universities.

■ They do so because they have been influenced not by pravda, but by actual truth: America is the least racist multi-ethnic, multi-racial country in world history, and any black who seeks to improve his life and that of his family has a better chance of doing so in America than anywhere else.

■ In fact, within one generation of emigrating to America, Africans from sub-Saharan African countries attain higher levels of educational attainment than the U.S. population as a whole and are more likely to have earned a degree in a science, technology, engineering, and math (Pew Research).

That's why it is not Africans who are foolish for wanting to come to America; it is America's left for thinking they are fools.

#### $\star$ $\star$ $\star$ $\star$

An article by Oliver North titled "Wokeness Gone Wild" was posted at townhall.com on June 22, 2021. Following is the article.

Wokeness may be the most absurd, harebrained concept foisted on the American public in our lifetimes. Consider just a few of the actions taken and claims made by proponents of this inane philosophy. Graduate students at Oxford University recently voted to remove a photograph of Queen Elizabeth from a campus common area. The movement was led by an American exchange student, the privileged son of a wealthy Washington, D.C., attorney. This should surprise no one since many proponents of wokeness are white, pampered, mansion-dwelling dilettantes.

These thoroughly indoctrinated students claimed they were protesting Britain's colonial history. One wonders if they even know their country's history. After all, were it not for stalwarts like Queen Elizabeth and her predecessors, the British people—including these woke graduate students—would be shouting "Sieg Heil" instead of "God Save the Queen."

# **Ignoring American facts**

In the United States, woke advocates propose, among other things, the government confiscate all wealth and property and redistribute it according to race. Another claim of the woke crowd is America suffers from systemic racism. Their critical race theory posits white people in America have used and continue to use laws, policies, regulations and societal mores to oppress people of color while ensuring a superior position in society for white people.

Of course, those who make these assertions have trouble explaining a few inconvenient facts, including the following facts about America.

America: fought a long and bloody civil war to end slavery.

America is the only nation in the world to have an Emancipation Proclamation.

 America elected a Black president, Barack Obama, and a mixed-race vice president, Kamala Harris.

America passed a broad and sweeping Civil Rights Act almost 60 years ago.

America amended its Constitution to ensure the rights of its Black citizens (13th, 14th and 15th Amendments).

America now has the most racially and ethnically diverse Congress in its history.

America maintains scores of government offices dedicated to ensuring equal treatment of minorities in housing, education and the workplace.

# Calling whiteness a mental illness

Those of us who thought the woke crowd reached the zenith of absurdity with its claims of systemic racism were wrong. We should have known better. An even more off-the-wall claim was recently made in an article published in the Journal of the American Psychoanalytic Association.

The article claims "whiteness" is a "malignant, parasitic-like condition" causing those afflicted with it to have "voracious, insatiable, and perverse appetites." This supposed malady causes those who have it to target nonwhite people for nefarious purposes. In other words, whiteness is a mental illness.

While it is tempting to simply ignore this article as just another example of the senseless drivel passing for scholarship these days, we should note the Journal of the APA supposedly accepts only peer-reviewed articles. This means the article in question had to be reviewed and approved by a panel of the author's professional peers. Therefore, the author is not some lone voice crying in the wilderness; others in his profession apparently agree with him. If so, this raises some interesting questions.

Is the article the result of actual research or biased supposition?

Does the article represent true science, or is it pseudo-science masquerading as scholarship?

Did the author's peers really agree with him, or has the APA been so afflicted with wokeness they were afraid to disagree?

Interestingly but not surprisingly, the article claims whiteness can be treated but not cured. In other words, being white makes you the perfect patient for psychoanalysis professionals. They can treat and bill you forever without any expectation of curing you. A convenient diagnosis, is it not? If whiteness is indeed a treatable but incurable malady, business is looking up for the psychoanalysis industry. But this article makes one wonder if it's the psychoanalyst rather than the patient who should be on the couch.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

An article by Donald J. Trump titled "A Plan to Get Divisive & Radical Theories Out of Our Schools" was posted at realclearpolitics.com on June 18, 2021. Following is the article.

As a candidate, Joe Biden's number one promise was to "unite" America. Yet in his first months as president, his number one priority has been to divide our country by race and gender at every turn.

There is no clearer example than the Biden administration's new effort aimed at indoctrinating America's schoolchildren with some of the most toxic and anti-American theories ever conceived. It is vital for Americans to understand what this initiative would do, what drives it and, most importantly, how we can stop it.

For decades, the America-blaming left has been relentlessly pushing a vision of America that casts our history, culture, traditions, and founding documents in the most negative possible light. Yet in recent years, this deeply unnatural effort has progressed from telling children that their *history* is evil to telling Americans that *they* are evil.

In classrooms across the nation, students are being subjected to a new curriculum designed to brainwash them with the ridiculous left-wing dogma known as "critical race theory." The key fact about this twisted doctrine is that it is completely antithetical to everything that normal Americans of any color would wish to teach their children.

Instead of helping young people discover that America is the greatest, most tolerant, and most generous nation in history, it teaches them that America is systemically evil and that the hearts of our people are full of hatred and malice. Far from advancing the beautiful dream of the Rev. Martin Luther King Jr.—that our children should "not be judged by the color of their skin, but by the content of their character"—the left's vile new theory preaches that judg-ing people by the color of their skin is actually a good idea.

Teaching even one child these divisive messages would verge on psychological abuse. Indoctrinating generations of children with these extreme ideas is not just immoral—it is a program for national suicide. Yet that is exactly what the Biden administration endorsed recently in a rule published in the Federal Register aimed at inflicting a critical race theory-inspired curriculum on American schoolchildren.

The rule explicitly cites the New York Times' discredited "1619 Project" as a motivation. The Times has described the goal of its endeavor as the "re-education" of the American people, and the project even includes a lesson plan that encourages students to practice "erasing" parts of the Declaration of Independence. The Biden rule also directly cites a left-wing activist and leading proponent of critical race theory whose textbook states, "The only remedy to past discrimination is present discrimination. The only remedy to present discrimination is future discrimination."

This is what the Biden administration wants to teach America's children.

The Department of Education rule stems from an executive order Biden signed on his first day in office. Biden's order abolished the President's Advisory 1776 Commission I created to honor America's founding principles, and reversed an executive action I took to stop these depraved theories from being imposed upon federal employees in workforce training sessions.

Thankfully, most Americans oppose this insanity. The left has only gotten away with it until this point because not enough parents have been paying attention and speaking up. But that is quickly changing. From Loudoun County, Va., to Cupertino, Calif., parents are beginning to make their voices heard against the left-wing cultural revolution. What they need now is a plan to actually stop it.

Here are the reforms that every concerned parent in America should be demanding.

■ First, every state legislature should pass a ban on taxpayer dollars going to any school district or workplace that teaches critical race theory, which inherently violates existing anti-discrimination laws. Inspired by my executive order last year, Florida, Texas, North Carolina, Oklahoma and other states have already taken steps to pass such laws. It needs to happen everywhere—and Congress should seek to institute a federal ban through legislation as well.

■ Second, each state should create its own 1776 Commission to examine the public school curriculum and ensure that students are receiving a patriotic, pro-American education—not being taught that the United States is an evil nation.

■ Third, parents have a right to know exactly what is being taught to their children. Last year, many parents had the chance to routinely listen in on classes for the first time because of remote learning. As students return to the classroom, states need to pass laws requiring that all lesson plans have to be made available to parents—every handout, article, and reading should be posted on an online portal that allows parents to see what their kids are being taught. Furthermore, in many places, there are rules preventing students from recording what teachers say in class. States and school boards should establish a "Right to Record."

■ Fourth, parents need to organize locally—in every school district in America—to eliminate "Action Civics" and other versions of the effort to contort traditional civics education into a vehicle for political indoctrination. The left's new argument is that our "divisions" stem from a lack of "civics education" a problem they intend to "fix" with lots of new taxpayer money and a redefinition of "civics" in schools, just as they are trying to redefine the meaning of "infrastructure." Right now, Congress is working on a \$1 billion bill known as the Civics Secures Democracy Act. No Republican should trust the Biden administration with a billion dollars to spend on such programs. Even worse, the legislation threatens to establish a de facto national curriculum for history and civics, effectively bribing states into adopting the left's anti-American curriculum. It is Common Core all over again—but much more extreme. And like Common Core, parents must unite to stop this new federal power grab.

■ Fifth, any parent who objects to the material being taught to their child in public school should get an automatic voucher, empowering them to pick another school of their choice. The government has no right to brainwash students with controversial ideologies against their parents' will.

■ Sixth, states need to take back control of their schools of education and credentialing bodies to ensure they are not churning out radicalized teachers. To be clear, the overwhelming majority of our nation's teachers are some of the most selfless and wonderful people there are—but regrettably, many have graduated from extremely biased education schools and may not even be aware of the degree to which leftist ideology has permeated their curriculum. States should set up alternative credentialing bodies that can certify great teachers who know how to instill a sense of love for America. School districts can then make it a priority to hire teachers with these certifications, especially for English, history, and social studies roles. States could even set up their own versions of Teach for America to get passionate and patriotic young people into the classroom.

■ Finally, states need to break the tenure monopoly in public K-12 schools. Tenure was originally supposed to protect competent teachers from being subjected to undue political influence; it has turned into a mechanism to protect incompetent teachers who themselves wield undue political influence over our children. Educators who are alienating children from their own country should not be protected with lifelong tenure; they should be liberated to pursue a career as a political activist.

Make no mistake: The motive behind all of this left-wing lunacy is to discredit and eliminate the greatest obstacles to the fundamental transformation of America. To succeed with their extreme agenda, radicals know they must abolish our attachment to the Constitution, the Declaration of Independence, and most of all, Americans' very identity as a free, proud, and self-governing people. The left knows that if they can dissolve our national memory and identity, they can gain the total political control they crave.

A nation is only as strong as its spirit. For our children, we must act before it is too late.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

An article by Michelle Malkin titled "Blowing the Lid Off Probate Predators" was posted at creators.com on June 22, 2021. Following is the article.

There is a silent epidemic in this country claiming the lives and property of untold numbers of innocent elderly and disabled Americans. It has nothing to do with exotic viruses. In fact, it's a homegrown phenomenon involving corrupt elected officials, judges and lawyers.

The deadly disease running rampant in our court system is probate and guardianship abuse.

This week, the granddaughter of the late iconic singer and songwriter Nina Simone blew the whistle on Vice President Kamala Harris' alleged role in a scheme where the entertainer's estate "was taken away from us" after she died in France in 2003. The battle stretched out over 15 years and was reportedly helmed by Harris while she served as California's attorney general between 2011-2017. In a two-part series of shocking tweets, ReAnna Simone Kelly laid out her family's claims about how Harris "threatened my mother Lisa Simone with jail time before the case was underway if my mom didn't resign as the Administrator and Trustee of the estate."

Simone Kelly alleged that Harris, who had no legal jurisdiction over Simone's estate overseas, "put out stories about funds being misappropriated which of course, turned out to be totally false as the money she was talking about was used to pay attorneys, accountants and to protect and run the estate." Eventually, the granddaughter recounted, "the law firm that we initially sued for wrongfully filing the estate in the US probate system, in the end, wound up settling with us for a few million dollars."

Simone Kelly wants answers and is urging people in power (that includes you, fellow journalists!) to "ask Kamala Harris why she came for my family ... Ask her why she separated my family ... Ask her why we as her family no longer own the rights to anything. Ask her why she bullied my mother in court and my mom almost killed herself from the depression."

If this all sounds bewildering and unimaginable, you haven't been paying attention. Across the country, judges, prosecutors and other legal cronies have been entangled in nightmare cases involving elderly and disabled citizens who've been stripped of their homes, physically and mentally abused, defrauded and often left to die, according to their families.

"All across America," California nurse and activist Patricia Lacy told me, "vulnerable elders are being placed under fraudulent guardian and conservatorships in an effort to obtain a senior's life savings, property and removal of all their civil rights. They are not even allowed to hire their own attorney but are given a court-appointed attorney, who works in partnership with the opposing party. The guardians, who are supposed to be serving the best interest of the senior, instead use the elder's money to fight against their advanced directives or wishes. The result is usually the elders losing their homes and being placed in lockdown facilities. If a family member complains, the guardianship playbook calls for a court hearing to claim that the family member is 'interfering' and they are then isolated from their loved one."

Lacy is a member of the National Association to Stop Guardianship Abuse. Her beloved father, Stan Zurko, died at the age of 102 last year after a horrific strug-

gle with a public guardian who separated him from family, hid legal documents from him, and withheld medication and living expenses. Lacy sought help from local and county officials in Ventura County, California, who turned a deaf ear and blind eye. Zurko died in May 2020, barred from moving in with his daughter, and gave up "out of despair that no one would hear him or help him," Lacy said. "He lost his will to live with so many people in court physically, emotionally and financially harming him, until he just gave up and took his last breath."

The family's plight is still not over. Zurko's assets have been liquidated by the conservators, and Lacy is saddled with \$250,000 in legal bills. The allegation that Harris threatened Nina Simone's family in the battle over her estate will be very familiar to other families who have faced similar intimidation by the Probate Predator Mafia.

"Many family members have been put in jail under false pretenses just to shut them up. My funds are depleted from paying all the expenses and attorneys' fees. I have all the documents and validation of the abuse to my father, but I can't hire an attorney with no funds," Lacy told me. "This is exactly what these predators do—deplete the family of all funds so they will not be sued."

The system is rigged. Vulnerable victims have little recourse against a cabal of ruthless thieves and grifters in black robes and three-piece suits. The good news is that families are fighting back and opening eyes. The bad news is that too many establishment journalists are more interested in serving as sycophants to elites than defending the helpless. I've asked Kamala Harris' office for comment on the Probate Predator epidemic. How many others will stand up?

#### $\star$ $\star$ $\star$ $\star$ $\star$

An article by David Ennocenti titled "What Really Happens With the Money Spent on 'infrastructure'?" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 18, 2021. Following are excerpts of the article.

Governmental accounting follows rules and regulations as defined and proposed by The Governmental Accounting Standards Board (GASB). Our federal government is not very good at following even those standards. Congress

In explaining the difference between an asset and an expense, my intermediate accounting professor used the following example. He asked, when you go into a grocery store and buy beer, what is the beer you receive? An asset or an expense? They answer, it's an asset. After you drink it, it is an expense.

So what does this example have to do with the Biden administration's plan to invest in the nation's infrastructure? Plenty. With a little further information, it is the basis for understanding what Congress and the president's administration can't seem to understand—government does not make investments. In fact, with very few exceptions, government departments do not record depreciation of anything owned. This is because governmental accounting does not follow Generally Accepted Accounting Principles (GAAP). From the ways in which they handle budgets, you might say, Congress doesn't even apply simple mathematics.

seems to invent rules whenever it wants to—for example, using the Social Security fund as an asset instead of what it is—a liability. You could call it insanity because it is. That's a subject for another article.

Some time ago, I read the tax proposal of the Ways and Means Committee during the Obama administration. The Republicans had control of the House and the Senate in the 114th Congress, which ended in 2017. The committee's website stated that it welcomed input from taxpayers. I sent a proposal that recommended a reinstatement of the Investment Tax Credit, first proposed by President Kennedy. It was passed into law with the Revenue Act of 1962. I suggested a few modifications to encourage increased investment in the United States economy. I received a response only from a staffer at my congresswoman's office and nothing from anyone else. The response was just thank you. Not much else like "we read your proposal."

There was one major concern I had about the bill as proposed by the Republicans: the unlimited amount of the Section 179 deduction for personal property used in a trade or business. This is another example of Congress making up its own accounting rules that are clear violations of sound accounting practice. While it can be argued that tax accounting is not intended to follow GAAP, extreme deviations from sound finance and accounting practices are what cause major problems in business. Think about Enron and World Com among other recent accounting scandals. The Investment Tax Credit would make for a better tax proposal than raising the ceilings on section 179.

The difference between what the Biden administration and the Democrat-led Congress are proposing, with their so-called "infrastructure bill," and what the Republicans did with the tax law under President Trump is the difference between an expense and an asset.

In accounting, expenses and assets are both debits. The difference is, the expenses are a debit on the income statement, and assets are a debit on the balance sheet. In other words, one is an investment, and one is an expense. With the Republican bill, the economy of the United States is invested in by the taxpayers; corporations, partnerships, and small businesses. The Democrats' bill is paid for with government handouts—an expense.

The theory the Democrats are holding to is Keynesian economics, which does work in certain economic situations—like during World War Two. The mechanisms used are investment in infrastructure, unemployment benefits, and education. Even Keynes knew, however, that his theory does not apply universally. For one thing, one of its side-effects is an increase in inflation. We are seeing that already, and we haven't yet had the spending that is being proposed. The current inflation rate is the highest since 1992.

Keynesian theory has as a premise the idea of stimulating the economy by "priming the pump," similar to starting a gasoline-powered engine. You add a little to the carburetor to start the engine. If you add too much fuel, the carburetor gets flooded and stalls the engine. The same thing will happen to the economy when it's flooded with too many dollars: it stalls. Allowing the private sector to invest in the economy creates assets. With the spending proposed by the Democrats, all that investment will be expensed. Very little will be tangible assets that will continue to supply the economic growth needed to maintain a growing economy. It is the difference between buying a brewery and buying cases of beer. This doesn't even consider the fact that there will be an astronomical amount of debt. Nancy Pelosi apparently is concerned about that only when there is a Republican administration.

With estimates that as much as 95% of Biden's infrastructure bill is going to anything but infrastructure, the money spent on that 95% will end up in the same place as that beer in your refrigerator—after it's been fully expensed. That is not a way to stimulate our current economy. Investment is best when it comes from the private sector.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

Looking back to May, an article by Liz Hamel, Lunna Lopes, Grace Sparks, Mellisha Stokes and Mollyann Brodie titled "KFF [Kaiser Family Foundation] Covid-19 Vaccine Monitor—April 2021" was posted at kff.org on May 6, 2021. (The Henry J. Kaiser Family Foundation was established in 1948, but it was completely remade in 1991, under the leadership of CEO Drew Altman.) Following are excerpts of the article.

The KFF Covid-19 Vaccine Monitor is an ongoing research project tracking the public's attitudes and experiences with covid-19 vaccinations. Using a combination of surveys and qualitative research, this project tracks the dynamic nature of public opinion as vaccine development and distribution unfold, including vaccine confidence and acceptance, information needs, trusted messengers and messages, as well as the public's experiences with vaccination.

## Key Findings

■ With eligibility for covid-19 vaccination now open to all adults in the U.S., the latest KFF Covid-19 Vaccine Monitor shows that while the pace of vaccine uptake has continued rapidly over the past month, enthusiasm may be reaching a plateau. The share of adults who say they've gotten at least one dose of a vaccine or intend to do so as soon as possible inched up from 61% in March to 64% in April, while the share who want to "wait and see" before getting vaccinated—a group that had been steadily decreasing in size since over several months—remained about the same in April (15%) compared to March (17%). Among Republicans, a group that has been slower to embrace the vaccine, over half now say they've gotten at least one dose or will do so as soon as they can. The share of Republicans who say they will "definitely not" get vaccinated decreased from 29% in March to 20% in April but remains substantially larger than the share among Democrats or independents.

■ In the wake of news about blood clots possibly linked to the Johnson & Johnson covid-19 vaccine and the subsequent pause in the use of this vaccine, less than half the public expresses confidence in the safety of the Johnson & Johnson vaccine, and concerns about potential side effects have increased

among those not yet vaccinated, especially women. Hispanic women are particularly likely to say that the news of these blood clots caused them to rethink their vaccination decision. Despite this, the trajectory of vaccine uptake and enthusiasm does not appear to have slowed disproportionately among women over the past month. Two-thirds (66%) of women say they've been vaccinated or will do so as soon as possible, compared to 63% of men.

■ Among those who are open to getting vaccinated but have not yet tried to get an appointment, reasons range from safety concerns to logistical barriers to questions about eligibility, and vary widely by vaccination intention. Those who say they want the vaccine as soon as possible mainly cite logistical concerns and information needs; those in the wait and see group mainly express safety concerns or a lack of research, and those who say they'll get the vaccine only if required mainly say they don't feel they want or need the vaccine. By contrast, when those who say they will "definitely not" get vaccinated are asked if there is anything that might change their mind, the answer is a resounding "no."

■ While side effects and safety top the list of concerns for those who haven't gotten vaccinated for covid-19, we continue to find that lack of information and access are barriers for some individuals, particularly people of color. For example, Black and Hispanic adults are more likely than White adults to be concerned about having to miss work due to side effects, having to pay out-of-pocket for the covid-19 vaccine (even though it is free), or not being able to get the vaccine from a place they trust. In addition, 45% of Hispanic adults say they don't have enough information about when they can get vaccinated and a similar share are not sure whether they are currently eligible to receive the vaccine in their state (even though eligibility is now open to all U.S. residents).

■ About half of young adults ages 18-29 say they've already gotten at least one dose of a covid-19 vaccine or will do so as soon as possible, but about a quarter say they still want to "wait and see" how the vaccine is working, higher than any other age group. Peer networks may play a role in encouraging vaccine uptake among young adults; those who say at least half of their close friends are vaccinated are much more enthusiastic about getting vaccinated themselves compared to those who say just a few or none of their friends have gotten a shot. In addition, young adults may be more receptive than older adults to vaccination requirements in order to travel or attend large gatherings.

■ As the U.S. awaits authorization of a covid-19 vaccine for use in children under age 16, three in ten parents of children ages 12-15 say they will get their child vaccinated as soon as a vaccine is available, one quarter say they will wait a while to see how the vaccine is working, 18% plan to get their child vaccinated if their school requires it, and nearly a quarter say they will definitely not get their child vaccinated. Perhaps unsurprisingly, parents' intentions for vaccinating their kids largely line up with their own intentions for getting the covid-19 vaccine themselves.

#### **Confidence and Concerns Following Johnson** & Johnson Vaccine Safety Review

■ Majority of U.S. public is confident that covid-19 vaccines are safe, but far fewer express confidence in Johnson & Johnson vaccine.

Confidence in safety of Johnson & Johnson covid-19 vaccine is low among key unvaccinated groups.

One in five unvaccinated adults say news of blood clots linked to Johnson & Johnson vaccine changed their mind about getting vaccinated; highest among hispanic women.

Concern about covid-10 vaccine side effects increased from March to April, particularly among women.

■ Covid-19 vaccine enthusiasm has increased among women over time.

# What Is Keeping People From Getting Vaccinated?

Here are the top reasons why people haven't yet gotten the vaccine. They are organized into three broad categories.

Category #1—Will get the vaccine as soon as possible

- Busy—Didn't have time—Schedule conflict
- Can't take time off work—Conflicts with work hours
- Just haven't gotten around to it
- Don't have proper documentation—Not sure if eligible
- Lack of information about how to get vaccine

Category #2—Will wait and see before getting the vaccine

- Want to wait until more people have gotten it
- Concerned about safety and/or side effects
- Vaccine is too new—not enough research
- Don't want it—don't need it
- Waiting for medical reason

Category #3—Will get the vaccine only if required

- Don't want it—don't need it
- Concerned about safety and/or side effects
- Vaccine is too new—not enough research
- Already had covid

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# Deficit

■ Looking back to January, an article by Desmond Lachman titled "America's Dangerous Budget Deficit Dance" was posted at aei.org on Jan. 11, 2021.

■ Looking back to January, an article by Allan Sloan and Cezary Podkul titled "Donald Trump Built a National Debt So Big (Even Before the Pandemic) That It'll Weigh Down the Economy for Years" was posted at propublica.com on Jan. 14, 2021. ■ Looking back to May, an article by Kate Davidson titled "U.S. Ran Record \$1.9 Trillion Budget Deficit in First Seven Months of Fiscal Year" was posted at wsj.com on May 12, 2021.

 An article by Jeff Cox titled "U.S. Budget Deficit for Fiscal 2021 So Far Tops \$2 Trillion" was posted at cnbc.com on June 10, 2021.

#### Federal reserve

■ An article by Jeff Cox titled "Fed's Jim Bullard Sees First Interest Rate Hike Coming as Soon as 2022" was posted at cnbc.com on June 18, 2021.

#### Comments about abortion

■ An article by Dr. Susan Berry titled "Actress Elizabeth Banks Pushes Democrats' Unlimited Abortion Bill as Abortion Support Hits All-Time Low" was posted at breitbart.com on June 17, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Archbishop: Biden Guilty of 'Most Aggressive Thing We've Ever Seen in Terms of This Attack on Life When It's Most Innocent' " was posted at cnsnews.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Catholic Democrats Appeal to 'Primary of Conscience' in Abortion Support" was posted at breitbart.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Alaa Elassar titled "The World's Most Premature Baby [of St. Croix County Wisconsin] Has Celebrated His First Birthday [on June 5] After Beating 0% Odds of Surviving [Born 131 Days Prior to the Expected Due Date and Weighing Just 11.9 Ounces]" was posted at cnn.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Nancy Pelosi [Put Out a Statement on June 20 to Mark Refugee Day]: 'Every Precious Life Torn Apart by Violence . . . Is a Tragedy' [Says the Woman Who Supports Abortion—the Killing of Innocent Babies]" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "[Nancy] Pelosi: 'The Three Most Important Issues Facing Our Congress Are Our Children, Our Children, Our Children' [Says the Woman Who Supports Abortion—the Killing of Innocent Babies]" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 22, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "22 Republican Attorneys General Urge Congress to Keep the Hyde Amendment" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 22, 2021.

## Comments about corporate censorship

■ An article by Katabella Roberts titled "Sean Davis [Co-Founder of the Federalist]: Big Tech Companies Are Outsourcing Censorship Through Dishonest 'Fact Check' Firms" was posted at theepochtimes.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Josh Hammer titled "Big Tech Only Has Itself to Blame for Republican Rethinking of Antitrust" was posted at townhall.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Dylan Gwinn titled "Barstool President Dave Portnoy Suspended From Twitter, Quickly Reinstated Following Backlash" was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Chelsey Cox titled "Is Banning Trump From Facebook a First Amendment Issue? Clarence Thomas, Other Conservatives Say It Is" was posted at usatoday.com on June 20, 2021.

## Kamala Harris and illegal immigration

■ An article by Trent Baker titled "[Governor Ron] DeSantis Blasts Biden, Harris for Abdicating Responsibility at Border, Says Cartels 'Absolutely' Eating Their Lunch" was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Adam Shaw titled "56 House Republicans Urge Biden to Remove Harris From Leading Role on Migration Crisis" was posted at foxnews. com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Daniel Lippman titled "Kamala Harris Is [Finally] Set to Visit the Border [El Paso, Texas on June 25—Days Before Donald Trump Visits the Border]" was posted at politico.com on June 23, 2021.

#### Illegal immigration

■ An article by John Binder titled "Democrats Seek to Slip Amnesty for Illegal Aliens in Infrastructure Deal" was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Neil Munro titled "White House: We're Extracting Migrants From Central America" was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by John Binder titled "Illegal Aliens Who Killed Americans Removed From DHS 'Most Wanted' List" was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by John Binder titled "Angel Families: Biden Opens Backdoor Amnesty for Illegal Aliens While American Victims Get No Relief" was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Robert Kraychik titled "Texas AG Ken Paxton: Illegal Immigration 'As Bad As It's Ever Been': 'Cartels Are the Primary Beneficiaries' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Adam Shaw titled "Border Crisis Shows Few Signs of Slowing as Migrant Encounters, Fentanyl Seizures Stay High" was posted at foxnews.com on June 20, 2021.

#### Texas border wall

■ An article by Monica Showalter titled "Hypocrisy: Leftists Decry Texas Border Wall as Risk for Mass Shootings, Ignore Actual Crime Surge From Unguarded Borders" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[South Dakota Governor Kristi] Noem: 'We'd Love to Help' Texas With Border, Working to See If We Can Make That Possible" was posted at breitbart.com on June 19, 2021. ■ An article by Anna Giaritelli titled "Just 145 Miles of Texas Border Have a Wall—Here Are the 1,100 Miles Abbott Vows to Build" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Anna Giaritelli titled "Nebraska Governor Sending State Troopers to Southern Border to Meet Abbott Request" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 21, 2021.

## **Supreme Court decisions**

■ An article by Morgan Marietta titled "Supreme Court Unanimously [9-0] Upholds Religious Liberty Over LGBTQ Rights—and Nods to a Bigger Win for Conservatives Ahead" was posted at theconversation.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Ronn Blitzer titled "Supreme Court [9-0] Sides With Student Athletes, Rules NCAA Improperly Capped Education-Related Benefits" was posted at foxnews.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Nicholas Rowan titled "Cursing Cheerleader Wins First Amendment Battle at Supreme Court [8-1]" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 23, 2021.

## **Comments about Joe Manchin**

■ Looking back to March, an article by Haris Alic titled "Biden Nominates Swing Vote Sen. Joe Manchin's Wife for \$160,000 Federal Job" was posted at washingtontimes.com on March 26, 2021.

■ An article by John Fund titled "Manchin's Voter-ID Deception [His S.1 Compromise Would Allow the Use of Utility Bills, Which Are Easy to Forge]" was posted at wsj.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Morgan Phillips titled "[Barack] Obama Joins Progressive Dems in Backing Manchin's Voting Rights Compromise Bill" was posted at foxnews.com on June 22, 2021.

# Election law for Georgia

■ An article by Staff titled "Georgia Secretary of State to Remove 100,000 Names From State Voter Rolls" was posted at justthenews.com on June 19, 2021.

# **Comments about election laws**

■ An article by Lawrence Richard titled "Half of the Pandemic's Unemployment Money May Have Been Stolen by Criminals and Funneled Out of the Country" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 10, 2021. (Question—Do you want these people running an unverified election?)

■ An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "Pennsylvania Poised to Begin Arizona-Style Election Audit With Subpoena Power" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Daniel Villarreal titled "Texas Gov. Greg Abbott Vetoes Funding for State Legislature After Dems Hold Walkout [to Prevent Passage of a Bill That Would Limit State Voting Access]" was posted at newsweek.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Tim Chapman titled "Democrats' Hollywood Hail Mary for an Election Takeover [Democrats Recruiting Hollywood Elites to Scare Citizens]" was posted at townhall.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Brigid Kennedy titled "The Number of Americans That Attribute Biden's Victory to Voter Fraud [Approximately One-Third of Americans] 'Has Not Budged' Since November" was posted at theweek.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Becky Noble titled "Poll: 80% of Americans Support Voter ID" was posted at thepoliticalinsider.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article titled "[Robert Francis] Beto O'Rourke: It's 'No Accident' Texas Is Hardest State to Vote In" was posted at msnbc.com on June 22, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "More Than Three-Fourths of Voters Reject H.R. 1 Provisions Regarding Voter I.D. and Public Funding of Campaigns" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 22, 2021.

■ An article by John R. Lott Jr. titled "If Republican Voting Reforms Are 'Anti-Democratic,' All of Europe Is 'Anti-Democratic' " was posted at townhall.com on June 22, 2021.

■ An article by Marisa Schultz titled "Republicans Block 'Rotten' Election Reform Bill in Senate as VP Harris Presides Over Debate" was posted at foxnews. com on June 22, 2021.

■ An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Liberals React to Defeat of 'For the People Act' " was posted at townhall.com on June 23, 2021.

## **Comments about Senate filibuster**

■ Looking back to April, an article by Chelsey Cox titled "[Joe] Manchin [of West Virginia]: 'No Circumstance' in Which I'll Vote to Eliminate or Weaken the Filibuster" was posted at usatoday.com on April 8, 2021.

■ An article by Charlie McCarthy titled "39 Democrat Senators Demanding Change to Filibuster [Had] Previously Supported It" was posted at newsmax.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Julie Tsirkin and Sahil Kapur titled "The Worst-Kept Secret in Washington? A Cadre of Democrats Oppose Nuking the Filibuster" was posted at nbcnews.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Tyler Olson titled "Kyrsten Sinema: Dems Hypocritical for Trying to End Filibuster After Using It 'Just Last Year' " was posted at foxnews.com on June 22, 2021.

## An orchestrated reset

■ Looking back to April 2020, an article by Janan Ganesh titled "Joe Biden Is the Last, Best Hope for Globalists" was posted at ft.com on April 15, 2020.

■ An article by Brownstone Research titled "Financial Elites Plotting a 'Great Reset' to Destroy Personal Wealth [by Directing the Flow of Money]" was posted at breitbart.com on June 17, 2021.

## Government spending

■ An article by Nicholas Ballasy titled "Senator [Rick Scott of Florida]: Dems 'Trying to Spend Us Into Oblivion' With 'Largest Expansion of Government' Since FDR" was posted at justthenews.com on June 20, 2021.

■ An article by Anders Hagstrom titled "Wait a Second, Biden's Infrastructure Plan Calls for Tearing Down Highways? [Yes, He Wants to Remove Highways That He Views Having a `Damaging Effect on Urban Minority Communities']" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 21, 2021.

## Politicians return to "earmarks"

■ An article by Sean Moran titled "Conservatives Launch Crowd-Funded 'Congressional Pork Map' to Expose 'Corruptive' Earmarks" was posted at breitbart.com on June 16, 2021.

## Cancelling student debt

■ An article by Zack Friedman titled "Did Student Loan Cancellation Get Cancelled?" was posted at forbes.com on June 7, 2021.

■ An article by Zack Friedman titled "Biden Has Now Cancelled \$3 Billion of Student Loans" was posted at forbes.com on June 16, 2021.

■ An article by Abigail Johnson Hess titled "The Department of Education Just Approved \$500 Million for Student Debt Relief for 18,000 Borrowers" was posted at cnbc.com on June 16, 2021.

■ An article by Nancy Sarnoff titled "Biden Has Now Cancelled \$3 Billion in Student Loans as Broad Debt Forgiveness Waits" was posted at moneywise.com on June 20, 2021.

# Government spending is good for unions

■ Looking back to May, an article by Tom Temin titled "Unions Are Licking Their Lips at the Prospect of Big Infrastructure Spending" was posted at federalnewsnetwork.com on May 20, 2021.

## Government taxation

■ An article by Megan Henney titled "Biden's Tax Proposal Means That 60% of Americans Could Pay More" was posted at foxbusiness.com on June 19, 2021.

# Rich people are getting richer

■ An article by Brad Polumbo titled "New Harvard Data (Accidentally) Reveal How Lockdowns Crushed the Working Class While Leaving Elites Unscathed" was posted at fee.org on June 17, 2021.

■ An article by Lora Kolodny titled "Tesla's Former Automotive Chief [Jerome Guillen] Sold More Than \$270 Million of Stock After Leaving on June 3" was posted at cnbc.com on June 21, 2021.

An article titled "Millions [More Than 5 Million in 2020] Become Millionaires During Covid Pandemic" was posted at bbc.com on June 23, 2021.

## Finances

■ An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "[Professional Soccer Player] Cristiano Ronaldo's Snub of Coca-Cola Appears to Cost Company \$4 Billion" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 16, 2021.

■ An article by James Anthony titled "Coca-Cola Warned Its Woke Policy Would Violate Anti-Discrimination Law" was posted at the postmillennial.com on June 19, 2021.

An article by Ryan Dezember titled "The Natural-Gas Glut Has Evaporated, Driving Prices Higher" was posted at wsj.com on June 20, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Tina Bellon titled "American Airlines to Cut 1% of July Flights as Travel Rebound Strains Operations" was posted at reuters.com on June 20, 2021.

■ An article by Mark Lungariello titled "American Airlines Cancels Hundreds of Flights Over Staffing Shortage" was posted at nypost.com on June 20, 2021.

■ An article by Tom Ozimek titled "Time on Market for Typical U.S. Home Drops to Just 6 Days: Report" was posted at theepochtimes.com on June 21, 2021.

# **Unemployment benefits**

■ An article by Megan Henney titled "Extra Unemployment Benefits Ending for 440,000 Americans This Weekend [June 19]" was posted at foxbusiness.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Ryan Marshall titled "State [of Maryland] Finds More Than 500,000 Potentially Fraudulent Unemployment Claims in Recent Weeks" was posted at tribune.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Shawna Chen titled "Mississippi Incorrectly Paid Out Over \$117 Million in Covid Unemployment Claims" was posted at yahoo.com on June 22, 2021.

# Stimulus checks

■ Looking back to May, an article by Dawn Allcot titled "Child Tax Benefits Will Start Hitting Accounts July 15" was posted at bankingrates.com on May 17, 2021.

■ An article by Georgina Tzanetos titled "Two New Stimulus Checks May Be on the Way" was posted at bankingrates.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Josephine Nesbit titled "A Petition With Over 2 Million Signatures Calls for \$2,000 Monthly Stimulus Checks for Every American" was posted at bankingrates.com on June 20, 2021.

## Green New Deal

■ Looking back to July 2019, an article by Adam Shaw titled "AOC's Top Aide Admits Green New Deal About the Economy, Not Climate" was posted at foxnews.com on July 12, 2019.

■ An article by Staff titled "Schumer: 'Nothing Poses a Greater Danger to Our Planet Than the Climate Crisis' " was posted at cnsnews.com on June 11, 2021.

#### Business challenges with China

■ An article by Greg Price titled "'Do You Guys Understand Who Xi Jinping Is?' Expert [Doug Guthrie] Says He Warned Apple About Doing Business in China" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 18, 2021.

#### Comments about educating our youth

■ An article by Christopher Tremoglie titled "Report: Amazon Funds Distribution of 'Anti-Racist' Books in Virginia Public Schools" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 22, 2021.

#### **Comments about teacher unions**

■ Looking back to January, an article by Omar Jimenez and Jack Hannah titled "Teacher Unions Flex Their Power in Covid School Reopening Chaos" was posted at cnn.com on Jan. 27, 2021.

■ An article by Ted O'Neil titled "Indiana Teachers Unions Sue State Over New Dues Law" was posted at thecentersquare.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Jordan Davidson titled "California Teachers Unions Team Up With Democrats to Mask Students in Half-Hearted Return to School" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 22, 2021.

#### Leftists identify 'white supremacy'

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden: 'Terrorism From White Supremacy' the 'Most Lethal Threat to the Homeland' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 1, 2021.

■ An article by Linda Jacobson titled "Can Right Answers Be Wrong? Latest Clash Over 'White Supremacy Culture' Unfolds in Unlikely Arena—Math Class" was posted at the74million.org on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "Leaked Teacher Training Documents Show Iowa Government Schools Classify 'Make America Great Again' As White Supremacy" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 22, 2021.

# **Comments about Juneteenth**

■ An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Juneteenth: Trump Proposed National Holiday in 'Platinum Plan' for Black America" was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Grammy Winning Singer Macy Gray: Cancel the American Flag for Juneteenth—'It No Longer Represents Democracy and Freedom' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Black Congressman From Utah] Burgess Owens: July 4 and Juneteenth Are a 'Celebration of Freedom'—We Can Celebrate Both" was posted at breitbart.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Matthew Brooks titled "Violence Breaks Out at Various Juneteenth Celebrations Across the Country" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 20, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Black [Military Veteran Kathy Barnette Is a] Senate Candidate [in Pennsylvania]: 'Stop Allowing the Democrat Party to Give Us Trinkets'—Like 'Another Holiday' " was posted at cnsnews.com on June 21, 2021.

## **Comments about critical race theory**

■ An article by Abraham H. Miller titled "Academia's Obsession With Racism" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 16, 2021.

■ An article by Pam Key titled "CNN's [Don] Lemon: Republicans 'Trying to Whitewash Racism in America's Past' by Opposing Critical Race Theory" was posted at breitbart.com on June 17, 2021.

■ An article by Julio Rosas titled " 'Do You Think My Black Kids Don't Know the History?'—[Fox News Host] Harris Faulkner Puts Pro-CRT Democrat on the Spot" was posted at townhall.com on June 17, 2021.

■ An article by Dr. Susan Berry titled "Black Father [in Illinois] Rips Critical Race Theory: 'How Do I Have Two Medical Degrees If I'm Sitting Here Oppressed?' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Sarah Taylor titled "Famed [Black] Theologian [Dr. Voddie T. Baucham] Points to 'Demonic Idealogy' Behind Critical Race Theory, BLM Movement—but Says a Great Awakening Is on Its Way" was posted at theblaze.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "CNN's [Bakari] Sellers: Critical Race Theory Is Just 'America's History' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Tim Pearce titled "NBC News Reporter [Brandy Zadrozny] Suggests Open Records Laws Are Being Abused to Expose CRT in Schools" was posted at dailywire.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Lawrence Richard titled "Ted Cruz Slams Critical Race Theory as 'Every Bit as Racist as the Klansmen in White Sheets' " was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 18, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Libby Emmons titled "Watch: Dan Bongino Talks About the Origins of Critical Race Theory With Dr. Carol Swain" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Laura Meckler and Josh Dawsey titled "Republicans, Spurred by An Unlikely Figure [Documentary Filmmaker Christopher Rufo], See Political Promise in Targeting Critical Race Theory" was posted at washingtonpost.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Washington Post 'Clarifies' Error-Riddled Hit Piece on Top Anti-CRT Investigative Journalist [Documentary Filmmaker Christopher Rufo]" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 22, 2021.

## **Comments about infamous 1619 project**

■ An article by David Harsanyi titled "The 1619 Project Comes for the Second Amendment" was posted at nationalreview.com on June 8, 2021.

■ An article by Stephen Sorace titled "UNC Accused of Tokenizing, Exploiting Minorities After 1619 Project's Hannah-Jones Denied Tenure" was posted at foxnews.com on June 21, 2021.

## Media comments about Tucker Carlson

■ Looking back to March, an article by Carly Ortiz-Lytle titled "[CNN Host] Brian Stelter Says Tucker Carlson is the 'New Donald Trump': He's Taken His Place 'As an Outrage Generator' " was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 14, 2021.

■ Looking back to May, an article by Frank Bruni titled "The New Trump? Easy, It's Tucker [Carlson]" was posted at nytimes.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Ashlianna Kreiner titled "[Carlson] Tucker: While Chinese and Russian Militaries Read Patriotic Books, U.S. Military Reads 'Subliterate Pamphlet' on How Our Nation Is 'Disgusting, Immoral' " was posted at cnsnews.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Jeff Poor titled "Fox News' [Tucker] Carlson: FBI's Focus on 'Joe Biden's Political Opponents' [Is] a Nightmare for Civil Liberties, Threat to Democracy" was posted at breitbart.com on June 19, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Ari Hoffman titled "Watch: Tucker Carlson Reveals Don Lemon Lives 'In One of the Whitest Towns in America' [Sag Harbor New York Is 80 Percent White and Only 3 Percent Black]" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on June 22, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Katie Daviscourt titled "Watch: Tucker Carlson Reveals Google Funding of Peter Daszak's 'Bat Virus' Research Then Censored Search Results on 'Lab Leak' Theory" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on June 23, 2021.

## Media was wrong about Trump and Lafayette Park

■ An article titled "Federal Judge Throws Out Most Claims Over [Erroneously Alleging Trump] Clearing Protesters in D.C. Park" was posted at yahoo.com on June 22, 2021.

## Other news about the media

■ A video and an article by James Anthony titled "Watch: CNN's Don Lemon Says 'Stop Making It About You' to Parents Concerned About Their Children Being Indoctrinated" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Brian Flood titled "CNN's Chris Cuomo Roasted After Asking for Examples of His Bias as Critics Dig Up Multiple Instances" was posted at foxnews.com on June 17, 2021.

■ An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Jemele Hill to Host Vice TV Documentary About How the NFL Supposedly Fears [Drafting and Paying] Black Quarterbacks" was posted at breitbart.com on June 17, 2021.

■ An article by David Rutz titled "Biden's Angry Response to CNN Reporter Is Latest in Pattern of Snapping at Questions He Doesn't Like" was posted at foxnews.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Pam Key titled "CNN's [Jim] Acosta: 'You Have to Wonder' If Trump Rallies This Summer Will Lead to Riots Like January 6" was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Chris Rufo Exposes Washington Post's 'Flat-Out Lies' About His Research on Critical Race Theory" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on June 20, 2021.

■ An article titled "CNN's Don Lemon Says U.S. Is Racist—Americans Don't See Black People as 'Human Beings' " was posted at thepoliticalinsider.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Bill Donohue titled "No, Don Lemon, It's Ideology (Not Race) That Divides Us" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 22, 2021.

■ An article titled "CNN Host Don Lemon Claims 'I Don't Do Opinion'—'I'm Coming From a Place of Truth" was posted at thepoliticalinsider.com on June 22, 2021.

■ An article by Glenn Greenwald titled "A Court Ruled Rachel Maddow's Viewers Know She Offers Exaggeration and Opinion, Not Facts" was posted at greenwald.substack.com on June 22, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Obama Policing Task-Force Member [and MSNBC Contributor Brittany Packnett] Blames Cops for Democrat-Induced Crime Surges" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 22, 2021.

■ An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Dan Bongino's New Fox Show [Unfiltered With Dan Bongino] Crushes Competition, Beats CNN and MSNBC Competitors Combined" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on June 22, 2021.

■ An article by Brian Flood titled "Joy Reid's MSNBC Show Has Worst Week Ever, Sets Viewership Lows in Multiple Categories" was posted at foxnews.com on June 23, 2021.

# Origin of pandemic

■ An article by Dylan Housman titled "Scientist [Alina Chan, a Molecular Biologist at the Broad Institute of MIT and Harvard] Admits Peers Didn't Promote Lab-Leak Theory Because Trump Did" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 17, 2021.

■ An article by Natalie Winters titled "Wuhan Lab Found All Genes to Recreate 'Epidemic Stain' of Coronavirus in 2017" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on June 18, 2021.

■ Looking back to November 2017, an article by Tina Hesman Saey titled "Bats in China Carry All the Ingredients to Make a New SARS Virus" was posted at sciencenews.org on Nov. 30, 2017.

■ An article by Matt Vespa titled "Two Scientists [British Professor Angus Dalgleish and Norwegian Scientist Dr. Birger Sorensen] Say Their Study Shows Covid Came From a Lab—and How China Tried to Cover It Up" was posted at townhall.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Jack Posobiec titled "Leaked Cable: Hillary Clinton Privately Warned France That Wuhan P4 Lab May Lead to Bioweapon Research" was posted at humanevents.com on June 21, 2021.

## Variant coronavirus strains and vaccines

■ Looking back to April, an article by Nurith Aizenman titled "Can Vaccines Stop Variants?" was posted at npr.org on April 9, 2021.

■ Looking back to April, an article by Joseph Choi titled "South African Covid-19 Strain Can 'Break Through' Vaccine: Researchers" was posted at thehill.com on April 11, 2021.

■ Looking back to April, an article by Erin Schumaker titled "In Rare Instances, South Africa Variant May Evade Pfizer Vaccine, Researchers Say" was posted at abcnews.com on April 12, 2021.

■ Looking back to April, an article by Staff titled "How Well Covid-19 Vaccines Work Against Variants, According to the Latest Research" was posted at advisory.com on April 16, 2021.

■ Looking back to May, an article by William A. Haseltine titled "Booster Shots for mRNA Vaccines Likely Required Within Six Months to Protect Against Covid-19 Variants" was posted at forbes.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Aria Bendix titled "Biden Says the Delta Variant (Set to Become the U.S.'s Dominant Strain) Is 'Particularly Dangerous for Young People' " was posted at businessinsider.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Ashley Collman titled "WHO Warns That the Delta Coronavirus Variant Is the 'Fittest' [and Faster] Strain Yet and Will 'Pick Off' the Most Vulnerable People" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 22, 2021.

## Supporters of coronavirus vaccines

■ An article by Leila Fadel titled "Fauci Says Risks From the Delta Variant Underscore the Importance of Vaccines" was posted at npr.org on June 17, 2021.

■ An article by Tamar Hallerman titled "[Kamala] Harris Urges Covid-19 Vaccines in Georgia: 'It Will Save Your Life' " was posted at ajc.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article titled "`If You Are Unvaccinated, There Is a Very High Risk of You Contracting Covid-19 If You Come Into Contact' With It [According to Dr. Shikha Jain, Assistant Professor of Medicine at University of Illinois Chicago]" was posted at yahoo.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Dr. Susan Berry titled "Officials Investigate New Hampshire District That Marked Unvaccinated Prom Students" was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Cole Crystal titled "Unvaccinated West Point Cadets Allegedly Subjected to Harsh Retribution: Report" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Penny Starr titled "Mexicans Flocking to Texas to Get Coronavirus Vaccine" was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "CNN's Dr. Gupta: We're 'Already Probably at Some Level of Herd Immunity' When You Factor in [Vaccinated People With] Natural Immunity'' was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Hilary Breuck titled "A Man Who Boosted His Pfizer Covid-19 Vaccine With [an Extra] Shot From Moderna Said His Side Effects Were a 'Little More Severe' the Third Time Around" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Elisabetta Bianchini titled "Canada Covid-19 Travel Change: Canadians May Have to Show Proof of Vaccination to Take a Trip" was posted at yahoo.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Alicja Siekierska titled "Ottawa [Canada] Eases Border Rules for Fully Vaccinated Travellers" was posted at yahoo.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Report: ESPN Requiring All Employees to Get Vaccination to Work Games" was posted at breitbart.com on June 21, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Tom Hals titled "U.S. Employers Wrestle With Covid Vaccine Requirements in Regulatory 'Hairball' [Because They Must Now Document and Track the Vaccine Status of These Seasonal Workers]" was posted at reuters.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Greg Piper titled "Heart Problems in Vaccinated Students Trigger Medical, Legal Scrutiny of Campus Covid Mandates" was posted at justthenews.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by David Aaro titled "Almost 4,000 Fully Vaccinated People in Massachusetts Have Tested Positive for Covid-19" was posted at foxnews.com on June 22, 2021.

## Skeptics of coronavirus vaccines

■ Looking back to May, an article titled "FDA in Brief: FDA Advises Against Use of SARS-CoV-2 Antibody Test Results to Evaluate Immunity or Protection From Covid-19, Including After Vaccination" was posted at fda.gov on May 19, 2021.

An article by Suzi Ring titled "Astra's Antibody Cocktail Fails to Stop Covid-19 in Study" was posted at bloomberg.com on June 15, 2021.

■ Looking back to April, an article by Ethan Huff titled "Covid-19 Injections Are Spreading New 'Variants' of Coronavirus" was posted at naturalnews.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Dennis Romero titled "NFL Player [Cole Beasley of the Buffalo Bills] Swears Off Vaccination, Suggests He'll Defy Rules" was posted at nbcnews.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Ron Dicker titled "[Retired NBA Player From Utah Jazz] John Stockton's Wild Anti-Vaccine Video Gets Booed by Fans" was posted at huffpost.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by David Hogberg titled "Heart Inflammation Cases Linked to Covid-19 Vaccines Could Be Due to Enterovirus" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Celeste McGovern titled "Death Rate From Variant Covid Virus Six Times Higher for Vaccinated, UK Health Data Shows" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Inventor of mRNA [Dr. Robert Malone] Interviewed About Injection Dangers" was posted at mercola.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Akilah Johnson titled "Youngest Adults Are Least Likely to Be Vaccinated, and Their Interest in Shots Is Declining, CDC Finds" was posted at washingtonpost.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Rebecca Falconer titled "153 Houston Methodist Staff Who Refused to Get Covid Vaccine Have Been Fired or Resigned" was posted at axios.com on June 22, 2021.

■ Looking back to March, an article by S.D. Wells titled "Medical Shocker: Scientists at Sloan Kettering [Cancer Center] Discover mRNA Inactivates Tumor-Suppressing Proteins, Meaning It Can Promote Cancer" was posted at naturalnews.com on March 2, 2021.

■ An article by S.D. Wells titled "Permanent 'Lethargy Syndrome' and Long-Term Loss of Motor Skills Now Common 'Side-Effects' of Covid-19 Vaccines" was posted at naturalnews.com on June 22, 2021.

## Tracking covid?

■ Looking back to May, an article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Pentagon Develops Microchip Detecting Covid-19 by Tracking Your Blood" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Wahagen Khabayan titled "Covid-Tracker App Installs Itself Without User Consent, Including on Parental-Locked Devices" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on June 19, 2021.

#### **Comments about vaccine passports**

■ A Reuters article by Paresh Dave titled "California Launches Digital Covid-19 Vaccine Passport, but Won't Require It" was posted at reuters.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Vikki Vargas titled "If You Have No Covid Vaccination Card, You Won't Be Allowed to Enter This Newport Beach Bohemia Boutique [Bohemia on the Balboa Peninsula]" was posted at nbclosangeles.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Luke Money titled "California's Digital Covid-19 Vaccination Record Has Glitches; Here's How to Fix Yours" was posted at latimes.com on June 21, 2021.

#### Mask mandates finally being lifted

■ Looking back to March, an article titled "[Texas] Governor Abbott Lifts Mask Mandate, Open Texas 100 Percent" was posted at texas.gov on March 2, 2021.

■ Looking back to May, an article by James Call titled "Florida Governor Ron De-Santis Invalidates Covid-19 Restrictions Statewide, Says There's No Need 'To Be Policing People at This Point' " was posted at usatoday.com on May 3, 2021.

■ A proposed bill titled "S.2084—A Bill to Terminate the Order Requiring Persons to Wear Masks While on Conveyances and at Transportation Hubs" was posted at congress.gov in June 2021.

■ An article by Matta Vespa titled "We Just Can't Win: Here's the Latest Scheme Medical Experts Are Peddling to Make Us Keep Wearing Masks [With the Boston Globe Reporting That the Return of Facial Freedom Might Come With a Resurgence in Cases of the Common Cold and the Flu]" was posted at townhall.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Kevin Shalvey titled "Man Sues 7 Airlines [Alaska, Allegiant, Delta, Frontier, JetBlue, Southwest and Spirit] Which He Accuses of Discriminating Against Travelers Who Can't Wear Masks Because of Medical Conditions" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 19, 2021.

An article by Staff titled "Michigan Drops Mask, Capacity Restrictions After 15 Months" was posted at justthenews.com on June 22, 2021.

## **Coronavirus shutdowns**

■ Looking back to May 2020, an article by Noah Higgins-Dunn and Kevin Breuninger titled "[Andrew] Cuomo Says It's 'Shocking' [That] Most New Coronavirus Hospitalizations Are People Who Had Been Staying at Home" was posted at cnbc.com on May 6, 2020.

■ Looking back to May 2021, an article by Jon Miltimore titled "New Study Reveals That Stay-at-Home Orders Backfired [Because Households Showed the Highest Transmission Rate]" was posted at fee.org on May 4, 2021.

■ An article by Brad Polumbo titled "We Just Got Even More Proof That Stayat-Home Orders Lethally Backfired" was posted at fee.org on June 21, 2021.

## **Coronavirus and leadership hypocrisy**

■ Looking back to January, an article by Bradford Betz titled "50 Different Politicians, Government Officials Make 'Covid Hypocrisy' List" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 5, 2021.

## Comments about police "misconduct"

■ Looking back to May, an article by Christina Pazzanese titled "How Unjust Police Killings Damage the Mental Health of Black Americans" was posted at news.harvard.edu on May 13, 2021.

## **Comments about Marxist BLM corporation**

■ Looking back to July 2020, an article by Ari Hoffman titled "Anti-Israel Demonstrations Are Ruining Black Lives Matter" was posted at forward.com on July 2, 2020.

■ An article by Sarah Taylor titled "Famed [Black] Theologian [Dr. Vollie T. Baucham] Points to 'Demonic Idealogy' Behind Critical Race Theory, BLM Movement—but Says a Great Awakening Is on Its Way" was posted at theblaze.com on June 18, 2021.

## **Comments about Portland riots**

■ An article by Ian Haworth titled "Entire Portland Police Unit Resigns From 'Crowd Control' Team After Fellow Officer Targeted by 'Politically Driven' Assault Charge" was posted at dailywire.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Logan Washburn titled "Antifa, Proud Boys Clash in Riot at Park Outside Portland" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 19, 2021.

## **Comments about other riots**

■ An article by Jonathan Dienst and Courtney Copenhagen titled "Most Riot, Looting Cases [in New York] From Last Year Dropped by NYC DAs" was posted at nbcnewyork.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Brendan Boucher titled "Antifa Militants Attack Pedestrians, Shut Down Streets Outside Denver Conservative Conference" was posted at the postmillennial.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Spencer Brown titled "Amnesia? DC's Mayor [Muriel Bowser] Claims 'We Do Not Permit Riotous Behavior' " was posted at townhall.com on June 22, 2021.

# **Comments about defunding the police**

■ An article by Sumner Park titled "Major Cities 'Refund the Police' as Crime Skyrockets and Businesses Backfire" was posted at foxbusiness.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Jake Dima titled "Over 40% Increase in Killed Police Officers So Far in 2021" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 20, 2021.

#### **Comments about weapons**

■ An article by Jonathan Garber titled "Ammo Shortage Shows No Sign of Improving: Smith & Wesson" was posted at foxbusiness.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Daniel Payne titled "National Ammunition Shortage Continues; Police Departments Also Feeling the Squeeze" was posted at justthenews.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Bradford Betz titled "St. Louis Couple Touts New AR-15 After [Previous] Guns Seized Over BLM Encounter" was posted at foxnews.com on June 20, 2021.

#### **Comments about transgenders**

■ An article by John Kass titled "If Moms Are 'Birthing People,' What Do We Call Dads on Father's Day?" was posted at townhall.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Warner Todd Huston titled " 'Stop the Insanity': Fans, Media Erupt After Laurel Hubbard Becomes First Trans Athlete to Compete at Olympics" was posted at breitbart.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by John Hawkins titled "U.S. Trans Olympian: 'My Goal Is to Win the Olympics So I Can Burn a U.S. Flag on the Podium' " was posted at bongino.com on June 22, 2021.

#### **Comments about reparations**

■ Looking back to February, an article by John L. Dorman titled "Slavery Ended Over 130 Years Ago': Former NFL Player Herschel Walker Says Black Americans Shouldn't Get Reparations" was posted at businessinsider.com on Feb. 21, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Watch: L.A. Mayor Eric Garcetti Launches Reparations Effort With Other Mayors" were posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Jeffrey Cawood titled "Report: L.A. Mayor Says George Soros' Foundation [Open Society Foundations] Expressed Interest in Funding Reparations Program" was posted at dailywire.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Adam Beam titled "Kansas City Mayor Among 11 U.S. Mayors Committing to Develop Reparations Pilot Programs" was posted at yahoo.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Cameron Cawthorne titled "Brown University Economist [Glenn Loury] Says Reparations Will Be 'Disastrous' for Future of United States" was posted at foxnews.com on June 20, 2021.

■ An article by Jason Rantz titled "Gay Pride Event in Seattle City Park Charging Whites 'Reparations Fee' " was posted at mynorthwest.com on June 21, 2021.

## **Comments about Gavin Newsom recall**

■ An article by Penny Starr titled "Unions, Big Tech and Tribes Funding [California] Democrat Gov. Gavin Newsom's Effort to Beat Recall" was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2021.

#### **Comments about Hunter Biden**

■ An article by Jerry Dunleavy titled "Hunter Biden Still Hasn't Divested From Chinese Government-Linked Investment Firm" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on June 21, 2021.

## **Comments about Matthew McConaughey**

■ Looking back to April, an article by Judy Kurtz titled "[George W.] Bush: [Matthew] McConaughey Would Need to Tune Out His Critics If He Runs for Texas Governor" was posted at thehill.com on April 22, 2021.

■ An article by Judy Kurtz titled "[Ted] Cruz Says He Hopes [Matthew] Mc-Conaughey 'Decides Not to Run' " was posted at thehill.com on June 17, 2021.

#### **Biden and Harris supporters and detractors**

■ An article by John Hudson titled "Amid Internal Disputes Over Russia Policy, Biden Has Chosen a Mix of Confrontation and Cooperation" was posted at washingtonpost.com on June 15, 2021.

■ An article by John L. Dorman titled "Chris Christie Says 'Not Much Was Accomplished' During Biden's Trip to Europe, but 'No Damage Was Done' " was posted at businessinsider.com on June 20, 2021.

■ An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "217 House Democrats Torpedo Bill Prohibiting Corporate Cooperation With Chinese Slave Labor" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Caroline Downey titled "Former Obama Ethics Chief [Walter Shaub] Says Biden Administration Family Hires Are [Saying] 'F\*\*\* You' to Watchdogs" was posted at nationalreview.com on June 18, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Mia Cathell titled "Watch: Psaki Says Biden Administration Has 'Highest Ethical Standards of Any Administration in History' " were posted at thepostmillennial.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Penny Starr titled "Report: Democrat-Run Baltimore, San Francisco Saw Largest Population Declines in First Months of Pandemic" was posted at breitbart.com on June 20, 2021.

■ An article by Simon Kent titled "Angelina Jolie: Climate Change Will Force Hundreds of Millions Into Refugee Status" was posted at breitbart.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Nina Golgowski titled "California Eyes Paying Off Past-Due Accrued During Pandemic" was posted at huffpost.com on June 22, 2021.

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "All [Five] Candidates for a Local D.C. Advisory Neighborhood Commissioner Race Are Incarcerated" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 15, 2021.

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "Convicted Murderer Wins D.C. Advisory Neighborhood Commissioner's Race From Jail Cell" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 18, 2021.

#### **Comments about conservatives**

■ Looking back to March, an article titled "Justice Department Seeks to Build Large Conspiracy Case Against Oath Keepers for Jan. 6 Riot" was posted at washingtonpost.com on March 13, 2021.

■ Looking back to March, an article by Ryan Lucas titled "Oath Keepers [Who Launched in 2009] and Proud Boys [Who Launched in 2016] Are Under Intense Scrutiny Following Capitol Riot" was posted at npr.org on March 30, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Dylan Gwinn titled "Watch: Herschel Walker 'Getting Ready' to Run 'With the Big Dogs' [the Senate] in Georgia" was posted at breitbart.com on June 19, 2021.

## Trump supporters and detractors

■ An article by Tal Axelrod titled "Rand Paul Says He's Received Death Threats Amid Clashes With Fauci" was posted at thehill.com on June 5, 2021.

■ An article by Chacour Koop titled "Protesters Arrested Outside Sen. Ted Cruz's Home in Texas, Police Say" was posted at thestate.com on June 21, 2021.

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Biden Trashes Donald Trump and Trump Supporters at Overseas Press Conference" was posted at breitbart. com on June 14, 2021.

■ An article by Robert J. Hutchinson titled "Leftists Are a Minority; So Why Do They Keep Winning?" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Eliza Relman titled "Trump and Bill O'Reilly Are Charging \$7,500 for VIP Tickets to Their 'Fun, Fun, Fun' Speaking Tour in Texas and Florida" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 22, 2021.

#### General interest

■ An article by Ian Lovett titled "'Our Lord Isn't Woke'—Southern Baptists Clash Over Their Future [at the Southern Baptist Convention]" was posted at wsj.com on June 11, 2021.

■ An article by Matthew Garnett titled "Narrow Southern Baptist Election Showcases Divide in Nation's Largest Protestant Body" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Libby Emmons titled "Boston University Professor Suggests U.S. Naval Academy Lower Standards to Admit More People of Color" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on June 17, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Paresh Dave titled "Google Searches for New Measure of Skin Tones to Curb Bias in Products" was posted at reuters.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Ron Dicker titled "Motorcycle Daredevil Alex Harvill [Age 28] Crashes to His Death [in Washington State on June 17] in Record-Jump Practice Try [Practicing to Break the Established Mark of 351 Feet at the Moses Lake Airshow]" was posted at huffpost.com on June 18, 2021.

■ An article by Jacob Knutson titled "CDC Investigating Tuberculosis Outbreak Linked to More Than 100 Spinal Surgeries" was posted at axios.com on June 19, 2021.

■ An article by Michael Lee titled "IRS Denies Tax-Exempt Status to Christian Nonprofit Group Because 'Bible Teachings Are Typically Affiliated With the Republican Party' " was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 19, 2021.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

**Isaiah 55:6-11**—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."